
1 December 2023

Bathgate Park School
Te Mea Nui, He Tangata

Kia ora koutou, Mālō e lelei, Talofa, Bula, Ola, Namaste, Kamusta, Bonjour, Ni
hau, Ahlan, Salam, Greetings to you all.

Term 4 Week 8
The days are getting brighter and we are hoping for some more sunny days
before the end of the year. Thank you to all the families who have ensured their
child has a named hat for school.

This week our Year 8s have been at camp. They have been staying at a farm
venue near Seacliff and doing a range of activities including abseiling, archery,
team building, SteamPunk HQ, visiting the Moeraki Boulders and many more…

Nations Church Scholarships
This week we were very proud to celebrate with some of our tamariki and their
whānau as they were presented with scholarships. These are awarded to
students who consistently apply A.R.O.H.A. in the classroom, the playground and
wider community. For demonstrating self-management, good choices and
decision making.

We congratulate the following students: Liam, Amber, Freida, Amaia, Zunairah,
Tunis and May.

Otago Championships Athletics
Last week we had four students represent Bathgate Park School at the Otago
Championship Athletics. This is a big competition with athletes coming from all
areas of Otago, north, south and central to compete.

Congratulations to the following students on their excellent results:
Tunis: 8th in Girls Under 12 80 m Sprints
Meki: 13th in Boys Under 13 Shot Put
Precious: 21st in Girls Under 13 Discus
Faith: 6th in Girls Over 13 Shot Put, 5th in Girls Over 13 Shot Put

Final Assembly
Wednesday 13

December 11:35am

All parents/ families/
whānau welcome

Last Day for 2023
Thursday 14th
December 1pm

First Day 2024
Monday 29 January



Duffy Caught Being Good &
AROHA Certificates

Congratulations to the following
people for the wonderful learning and
AROHA they have been showing.

Board of Trustees Meeting
The next Board meeting is on 12 December at 3:30pm in the
staffroom. We would love to have you attend. If you would like to
speak at the meeting email barbara@bathgatepark.school.nz and
speaking rights can be arranged.

Bathgate Park School Board Vacancy
A casual vacancy has occurred on the school board for an elected
parent representative. The board has decided to fill the vacancy
by selection. If 10% or more of eligible voters on the school roll ask
the board, within 28 days of this notice being published, to hold a
by-election to fill the vacancy, then a by-election will be
held.
Request for a by-election should be sent to:

Presiding member Selena Pomeroy
Bathgate Park School Board
boardchairbgp@gmail.com

Life Caravan
This week we have been fortunate to have the Life Caravan at
school. Thanks to the generosity of the youth committee at the
Otago Community Hospice the caravan and Harold will be in to
visit us each year.

End of 2023
Our Final Assembly for the year is an event where we celebrate
the efforts and achievements of students, share music, present
awards and farewell our year 8 students. Parents and families
are welcome to attend. It is on Wednesday 13th December at
11:35am in the school hall.

School finishes for the year on Thursday 14th of December at
1pm. Please ensure that your child knows the arrangements for
leaving the school at 1pm.

Reports and Class Placements
Teaching staff have been busily completing school reports to
finish off the school year. These look a bit different to previous
reports, we are hoping that the changes made mean the report
is more succinct. These will be emailed out to families in the last
week of term.

Also, in the last week of term you will receive an email informing
you of your child’s teacher and classroom for 2024.

mailto:barbara@bathgatepark.school.nz
mailto:boardchairbgp@gmail.com


Lost Property
Before the end of the year please pop in to have a check of the
lost property. The lost property container is located next to the
staff room. We will endeavour to ensure that named items of both
uniform and non-uniform are returned. Any items unclaimed at the
end of the year will be cleaned and donated.

2024 Start of year
Our first day of 2024 is Monday 29th of January. The school
office will be open prior to this from Tuesday 23rd of January
from 9am to 3pm for families to purchase stationery, and for any
other school related queries.

Camp 2024
In 2024 all of our Year 7 and 8 students will be attending camp. We
have booked in for the 26th - 29th of November at Camp Columba
in Pukerau, near Gore https://www.campcolumba.org.nz/

In the odd years the Year 7 and 8 students will be involved in a
range of Outdoor Education activities throughout the year. We are
excited for this change to the programme, as we believe this will
both increase the opportunities for the students and be an exciting
part of our Intermediate programme.

Camp 2023 Photos

https://www.campcolumba.org.nz/


Working Bees
In an effort to get the Bathgate Park School Community Garden
ready for the long summer we are holding working bees each
Thursday afternoon from 2-3pm. There will be people in the
garden to let you know what to do, and tools and gloves can be
provided.

Tidiest Classroom
Term 4 Results
Week 1: Tāwhaki
Week 2: Tāwhaki
Week 3: Tāne Mahuta
Week 4: Haumia
Week 5: Uenuku
Week 6: Tāwhaki
Week 7: Haumia
Week 8:
Week 9:

Term Dates
Week and Date Event

Week 10
Wednesday 13 December Final Assembly 11:35am

Families welcome

Week 10
Thursday 14 December

Last Day of school
School Closes 1pm

2024 School Year
Monday 29 January- Friday 13 December

ACT
kindly and gently

RESPECT
yourself, others,
property and the
environment

OWN
your actions

HAVE
a positive attitude

ALWAYS
do your best



Thank you
This week we have been able to use the Cooke Howlison Toyota Courtesy Coach for transporting our
Year 8 students to and from camp.











FREE TENNIS COACHING

TERM 4 (FREE 1/2 COURT COACHING DETAILS):
Free Coaching Dates: Tue Dec 5th, Thur Dec 7th, Fri Dec 8th, Tue Dec 12th, Thur Dec 14th
Venue: Edgar Centre
Age Range: 6 to 11 years of age
Time Options: 3.45pm - 4.20pm or 4.25pm - 5.00pm (Choose one) - do not just turn up, you MUST ENROL.
Coaching cost: $0.00
Equipment: We provide everything (including racquets)
Edgar Centre door charge: $1.00 (Normally $2.50)
Player/Coach Ratio: 4 to 1 maximum - sometimes will have 2 coaches on court with 4 players

TERM 1 (PAID 1/2 COURT COACHING DETAILS):
Coaching Cost: $79 for 8 x 35-minute sessions - 1 session per week for 8 weeks (Normally $89)
Venue: Edgar Centre
Age Range: 6 to 11 years of age
Days: Tuesday, Thursday and Friday (Will add other days if needed)
Time Options: 3.45pm - 4.20pm or 4.25pm - 5.00pm
Edgar Centre door charge: $2.50 per session

FREE COACHING ENROLMENT OPTIONS:
Please choose one day/time option ONLY for the Free Coaching!
Email: tennisplusdunedin@outlook.com
Please include in your email your child's name, date of birth, school, cell phone and parent/caregiver name
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/tennisplusdunedin/

https://www.facebook.com/tennisplusdunedin/





